
1 
 

 
PAHRUMP LODGE 808 

&  
CHAPTER 1141 

DESERT NOTES 
SEPTEMBER & OCTOBER 2020 

  www.pahrumpmoose.com 

  SUBSCRIPTION IS PAID AS 

PART OF MEMBERSHIP 
VOLUME #3 2020-21 

Editor: Sharon Runyon 
winpres03@yahoo.com 

Calendar: Ruth McDowell 
 

 

 



2 
 

     
      
   

     

 
      

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

2020    LODGE OFFICERS    2021 
 
Governor: William Hansett 
Junior Past Governor: Al Cook 
Junior Governor: Ken Korte 
Treasurer: John Areias 
Administrator: Monte Lunde 
 Prelate: Tom Trzcinski 
 1-Year Trustee: Tom Mangan 
 2-Year Trustee: Gary Underdahl 
 3-Year Trustee: Rodney Fazackerley 
  Inner Guard: Fred Green 
  Sergeant at Arms: Dennis London 
 LODGE MEETINGS: 1st & 3rd Saturday @ 11:00 
 LEGION MEETING: 1st Saturday @ 10:30 
 OFFICERS MEETINGS: 1st & 3rd Thursday @ 1:00 
 DISTRICT 24 MEETINGS: 1st Sunday @11:00 
    SQ & OFFICE PHONE # 775-727-6577   

JOINT OFFICERS MEETING FOLLOWED BY JOINT HOUSE 
COMMITTEE MEETING FOLLOW LOOM OFFICERS MEETING 

1:00, 1st & 3rd THURSDAY OF EACH MONTH 

2020   CHAPTER OFFICERS    2021 
 

Senior Regent: Ellen Roesch 
Junior Graduate Regent: Brigitte Dubin 
Junior Regent: Dawn Susits 
Secretary: Janet Rogers 
Recorder: Kathy Butkovich 
Guide: Carol Hansen 
Assistant Guide: Charlotte Lyons 
 CHAPTER MEETINGS: 1st & 3rd Monday @ 7:00 

  COMMITTEE MEETINGS: 1st Monday @ 5:30 & 6:00 
 WOTM OFFICERS MEETING: Thursday before the 3rd 
 Monday @ 5:00 

DEADLINE for all articles to be in cluded in next Bulletin 
and Calendar is Oct 13 at Midnight….unless previous  

arrangements are made. 

Do you want to be like Claire?  
If the answer is yes, see the bartender on duty and take a 50 cent chance 
on the "Free Dues for a Year" Board for either the LOOM or WOTM.  Let's 
give Claire some competition since her dues are now paid through 2023!! 
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Wednesday Morning Cleaning Crew...These 4 members could 
really use some help on Wednesday Mornings.  If you  can 
spare and hour and are an early riser, join the cre w between 6-
7 AM.  But in the meantime thank you to: Mike Breault, Steve 
Darney, Sara Mendez and Bob Parsons.  You do a great job!!! 

 
 

FROM THE PILGRIM 
 

Well, I just can't believe how fast the time is going.  We've all 
struggled with this Covid stuff, it's unreal.  Our fun times are limited, 
but I appreciate the support from all of you who come to our lodge. 
  Just to set the record straight, our bartenders and waitresses are 
doing the best they can to make everyone happy.  Please don't be 
rude to them as they do their jobs.  We are at this point basically a 
commercial kitchen.  We have to follow rules implemented by out state 
governor.  You must order a meal, snack in order to get a 
drink.  Some of you have come in, and get very upset and take it out 
on them.  Please don't, consider that if it wasn't for them and the 
kitchen crew we'd still be shut down.   
  Keep those applications coming, Helen and our orientation crew 
appreciate it.  Keeps us busy. 
  I guess I've written enough for now, thank you Sharon, Ruth, Lori 
and Helen for getting the bulletin out, you are very much loved. 
  May the Supreme Being keep us all safe and healthy...God Bless 
you all. 
Pilgrim Jim Cornell 

GOVERNOR’S CORNER 
 

Well, August is almost gone. And our home lodge is doing well. 
Thanks to our board of officers and all the hard work they are doing 
and our social quarters staff for their hard work in helping our lodge 
stay in compliance with state and local laws and codes. I also thank 
our members for their help in wearing masks this helps a lot. A special 
thanks to our Wednesday cleaning crew for keeping our lodge looking 
good. A very special thanks to Bob Parsons for the great work he’s 
doing on our bar. I would like to thank Jan Nichols for teaching our 
kitchen staff food safety and preparation. And a special thank you the 
WOTM for all they do to make our home lodge a success. In closing: 
to our members without your support our home lodge would not be the 
special place that it is. Fraternally yours, William Hansett, Governor 
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FROM THE ADMINISTRATOR 
LOOM 808 & WOTM 1141 fellow members have given the Moose 
Lodge 808 a very grand welcome back to our Lodge & Social 
Quarters not being in operation.  Our Social Quarters at the Lodge is 
now fully classified has a restaurant and bar by the State of Nevada.  
To go along with this classification, we now have two kitchen 
managers to check that Moose 808 is in compliance with Health 
Department regulations.  One of the compliance rules is that ALL 
FOOD THAT IS SERVED TO OUR MEMBERS HAS TO BE 
COOKED IN THE SOCIAL QUARTERS KITCHEN OR PURCHASE 
FROM A RETAIL BUSINESS.   
 
The Food Safety Class by Janice Nicholas was well attended by 
members of the LOOM and WOTM.  This class will be presented 
again for members and guests that could not attend the first class.   
Here is some info on the QUEEN OF HEARTS, 
 

Grand prize for Aug 20, 2020 is $8,478.00   
 

There are 3 - $50.00 prizes for face cards that have not been picked 
 

There is 1 - $100.00 prize for the last joker 
 

There are 12 numbers that are left to picked 
 

There is 5/12th of a chance to win a prize on Aug 20,2020 or to make 
in easy there is 1 in 4 odds to make some money. 
 
The 40’ X 8’ X 9’ Conex Box will be delivered during the week of 17th 
to 20th.  This storage unit will be owned by the LOOM and WOTM 
and will become Lodge property after we become ONE. Chairs and 
other products that are stored in the Lodge Quarters will be going out 
into this unit + white elephant items for sale. 
 

NEWS FLASH:  Under Sec. 33-10-Vacancy of the General Laws of 
the Moose; Vacancies occurring prior to November 1 shall be 
filled by special election.  The officers of LOOM 808 will appoint a 
Nominating Committee at a regular meeting at least two (2) 
weeks prior to the special election.  The vacancy office that the 
LOOM 808 will be filling is the Office of Governor.  This is a 
notice to all members of LOOM 808 that if you express a desire 
to be nominated for the Office of Governor turn your name into 
the Administrator Office.  
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FROM THE RECORDER 
Dear Co-Workers: 
 

I hope everything is going well. Our lodge is open and we hope to see 
you soon.  In July you should have received your committee letters 
with an update sheet.  Please, if you have not done them, return 
ASAP.   
 

Moose International has set the chapter goals in order for us to 
receive the Award Of Achievement.  We have to have 73 new Co-
Workers and 520 total members before the end of April, 
2021.  Please invite your family and friends to join our wonderful 
organization. 
 

ALL SPECIALS MUST BE APPLIED FOR THROUGH THE 
RECORDER AT THE CHAPTER OFFICE.  MAIL TO: WOTM 
CHAPTER #1141, PO BOX 2552; PAHRUMP, NV   89041 OR 
DROP OFF AT THE CHAPTER.  
 

To enroll a new member  
Moose International is waiving the Application Fee.....To enroll for 1 
year it is $30.00  
 

Current members:  To renew your dues the Chapter is offering 2 
years for $50.00.  Our normal Renewal is $30.00. 
 

We are also offering  Lifetime Dues Special  
 0-14 years  $600 You Pay $400 
15-19 years $400 You Pay $280 
20-24 years $350 You Pay $245 
25-29 years $300 You Pay $210 
30-34 years $250 You Pay $175 
35-39 years $200 You Pay $140 
40-44 years $150 You Pay $105 
45-49 years          Moose International Buy-Out 
 

The Chapter will pay the difference.   
 

Keep in mind, next May, 2021 we will be going to One-Moose and 
chapter dues might change.  Become a life member today. 
 

God Bless Mooseheart and Moosehaven. 
 

If you have any chapter problems, please feel free to call me at 702-
527-9829 or email pahrump904@gmail.com. 
 

Kathy Butkovich  Recorder 
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BI-MONTHLY RECOGNITION 
 

The honoree for this month is Georgia Smith , our Sunshine Lady. 
She is an awesome Lady hat does an amazing job of sending out 
birthday cards, get well cards, and condolence cards to our 
members. She always includes a special little message to make the 
cards more personal. She never failed to make our members feel 
loved even during the Lodge shutdown for the Pandemic. Georgia 
says she loves doing this job and putting smiles on faces and 
bringing comfort to others. 

SENIOR REGENT 
 

Dear Co-workers, 
 
WOW! It’s been a challenging beginning... Finally, with our board of 
officers completed and Committee Chairmen that are excited about 
the coming challenges, we can begin working our way back to 
being better than ever.  Remember, we are always stronger when 
we work together trying to accomplish common goals.  EVERYONE 
COUNTS!!  I believe that the Board of Officers and the Committee 
Chairmen are up to the task of making this a very successful year 
for the WOTM.  The efforts toward being successful are already 
showing, and I cannot say enough about the effort being put forth.  
Our energy needs to be focused on our support of our charities and 
Mooseheart and Moosehaven.  We need to stay positive and 
focused on what we are here for, negativity has no place here.  All I 
ask is that everyone do what they can, if they can, and we will 
reach our goals and beyond!  I look forward to working with all of 
you.   
 
Sincerely, Ellen Roesch,  Senior Regent 

 

Sickness and Distress   
 

Sickness:    
Issy Ally, Harold "Norske" Himle, Lynda Johnson, Jerri 
Kerksieck, Annette McNaughton, Amy Modderman, Dee Ray 
Ramsey, Sharon Runyon, Jane Schmidt, Jennifer Stauffer 
 

Distress:   
Ann Bush, Clara Cook (sister), Mike Davis (nephew), Charlie 
Hammond, Linda Bacon-Kendall, Mike Lindberg, Diana Scully 
(son), Stu "the Mayor" Smith (son), Delvina "Dellie" Stone  
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LOOM PAST GOVERNORS  

GENE MILLER 80-81 
RAYMOND WISNIEWSKI 81-83 
TEX HAWLEY 83-84 
CAL GREENLEAF 85-87 
ANDY  PURCELL 87-88 
PAUL  STUART 88-89 
AL COOK 89-90 
FRANK WOODWORTH 90-91 
LYMAN STEVENS 91-92 
DAVID BESTA 92-93 
JIM CORNELL 93-94 
WES PULKOVNIK 94-95 
JACK CONNERS 95-96 
JIM CORNELL 96-99 
BOB BARQUIST 99-00 
DON DOAN 00-01 
WALTER GODFREY 01-02 

JIM CORNELL 02-03 
AL COOK 03-04 
AL WITTIG 04-05 
AL COOK 05-06 
LARRY MARSHALL 06-07 
C. H. SHORTY STANCELL 06-09 
LARRY MARSHALL 09-10 
AL WITTIG 10-11 
JIM CORNELL 11-12 
LARRY MARSHALL 12-13 
C. H. SHORTY STANCELL 13-14 
BILL HANSETT 14-15 
TIM  ANDREWNOVITZ 15-16 
BARRY RESH 16-17 
FRED GREEN 17-18 
TOM TRZCINSKI 18-19 
AL COOK 19-20 
 

 

WOTM PAST SENIOR REGENTS 
RITA  ANN SCHUTZ 81-82 
IRENE MILLER 82-83 
MARY PETERSON 83-84 
HELEN DILAURO 84-85 
JANET PICKERING 85-86 
MARGUERITE BLOCKBURGER  86-87 
HELEN GREENLEAF 89-88 
HELENE BRANIGAN 88-89 
EVELYN TOOLEY 89-90 
MARY CAHA 90-91 
JUANITA DIETRICH 91-92 
EMMA VEVERS 92-93 
BARBARA CORNELL 93-94 
MARILYN MCMURTRY 94-95 
DOROTHY HANSEN 95-96 
SHIRLEY CLEVELAND 96-97 
SHERYL HANON 97-98 
JEAN SULLIVAN 98-99 
BONNIE ERICKSON 99-00 
BEVERLY HALL 00-01 

PEGGY J. GIRARDO 01-02 
FRAN RUSSELL 02-03 
CLARA COOK 03-04 
LINDA SMITH 04-05 
MARLENE GODFREY 05-06 
ELAINE WILSON 06-07 
DONNA MIKEL 07-08 
MARCELLA SHANK 08-09 
JENNIFER STAUFFER 09-10 
PANDORA GEORGE 10-11 
KAREN LETOURNEAU 11-12 
KATHLEEN BUTKOVICH 12-13 
PATRICIA CAMERON 13-14 
BONNIE LUNDE 14-15 
TRACEY MOZA 15-16 
PAMELA RANERI 16-17 
CHANDA WIELAND 17-18 
MARIA TRZCINSKI 18-19 
BRIGITTE DUBIN 19-20 

 
. 

 
 

 

 

VOLUNTEERS: Volunteers needed for our breakfast, lunch and 
Dinner functions.  Even if you don't consider yourself a gourmet 
chef, we needs lots of help with prepping, set up, serving and clean 
up.  See one of our kitchen workers if you would like to  help.  
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WELCOME NEW MEMBERS 
LOOM                      WOTM 

NEW MEMBER 
Frank Grissom  
Stephen Ufheil   
Danny Packard  
Barry S. Taylor  
Wayne Brower  
Charles Ray Anderson 
Mike Bennett  
George Colton  
Pat Sorenson  
Timothy Morlan  
Rick Carr  
 

SPONSOR 
Robert Mazetta 
Robert Mazetta 
Robert Mazetta 
Dennis London 
Dennis London 
Ken Korte  
Ellen Roesch 
Dennis London 
Dennis London 
Ellen Roesch 
Transfer-in 
fromTwin Falls, 
ID #612 

NEW MEMBER 
Debra Henning   
Janet Utheil   
Debbie Dahlman   
Doni Williams   
Donna M. Rice   
Janet Bacon-Dixon  
Julie Montano   
Deborah Varner   
Delores Wagg (Re-
Enroll)  
Julie M. Carr  
 

SPONSOR 
Sharon Runyon 
Sharon Mazzetta 
Carol Powers 
Transfer-In 
Carol Powers 
Chanda Wieland 
Jim Cornell 
Rodney Fazackerley 
Dennis London 
 
Transfer-In 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

BANK ON OUR KIDS ENDOWMENT FUND  
Thank you to everyone who is participating in the Bank On Our Kids Project 
to raise funds for our children at Mooseheart. Keep up the good work. Our 
children at Mooseheart appreciate it. 
Remember to pick up your banks. We count them on Wednesday and you 
can get them back from the Bartender any time after that. Make sure your 
name is on your bank. 
We want to thank all Lodge and Chapter members for the great success of 
the Bank On Our Kids Endowment Fund Project. Your generosity has 
touched our hearts. Remember, you receive a coupon for $3.00 of a meal 
when you turn in your full bank. 
 

If you are frequently in the Lodge, you can arrange to pick up 
your newsletter in the Social Quarters or you can receive it 
on-line. Do you receive multiple newsletters at your 
residence?  If yes to any of these 3 scenarios, Please let the 
Administrator, The Recorder or Helen Greenleaf know how 
you would like to receive your newsletter in the future and 
this will help to cut the bi-monthly printing and mailing costs.  
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FOOD, FUN AND GAMES AT THE LODGE 
 

KITCHEN HOURS WILL BE THE SAME AS THE LODGE HOURS 
 Monday :  Moose Charities Bingo 1:00 to 3:30 
 Tuesday:   Slot tournament 12:00 to 2:00 
      Member appreciation night 4:00 to 6:00 
      3rd Tues Bunco 11:00 to 2:00 
 Wednesday:  Cleaning Crew Volunteers       
      Appreciated: 7:00 am 
      Hand & Foot 11:00 to ? 
      Mexican Train 11:00 to ? 
      Wings 4:00 to 6:00 
      Karaoke 6:00 to ? 
 Thursday : Sub and things   5:00 to 7:00 
      Queen of Hearts Drawing   7:00 
      2nd Thurs: Happy Birthday Party 4:00 to 7:00 
      Karaoke 5:00 to 7:00 
 Friday : Dinner 4:30 to 6:30 
      Karaoke 6:00 to ? 
 Saturday : 9 Ball Turkey Shoot  1:00 

      Dinner 4:30 to 6:30 
      Karaoke 6:00 to ? 
 Sunday:  Breakfast 9:00 to 11:00 
      Darts 11:00 
      Pool     
      Bowling  4:00 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
  

  

 
 
 
 

If you are on Facebook and would like to get up to date 
information, please ask to join Friends Who Like Pahrump 
Moose  a page that is open to Moose Members in Good 
Standing. 

Want to play shuffleboard?  Bartender Carol Powers wants  
to put together a few teams for some Moose friendly  
competition.  Sign up with Carol next time you are on the 
Lodge!  

Saturday 9 -Ball Turkey Shoots  
Attention Pool Shooters: Now that we have two pool tables in 
the lodge, we have begun Saturday 9-ball turkey sho ots. We 
begin at 1:00. Buy-in is $6.00. Cash prizes will be  awarded to the 
first, second, and third place finishers each week.  So come on 
down, rack ‘em up, and let’s have fun every Saturda y! 
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SOCIAL QUARTERS HOURS  
Mon-Wed 11-6 
Thur-Sat 11-9 
 Sunday 9-2 
ALL LODGE HOURS are subject to the discretion of th e 
bartender on duty and based on functions that may o r 
may not be taking place as well as any governmental  
regulations that are in place at any specific time.  

MOOSE IDENTIFICATION CARDS are to be shown for all FUNCTIONS 
except those open to the public. 
MOOSE IDENTIFICATION CARDS are to be shown for all purchases of 
food & drinks. 

      Do you shop AMAZON? Are you aware that 
     if you go to smile.amazon.com,  when you
                 shop, you can choose  Mooseheart  Child 
     City & School or Moosehaven  to receive a 
portion of each purchase?. 
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For those of you with your minds in the GUTTER 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

Well we have finally got a date to start this 
year.  Our first night will be on Sunday 
September 13th at 4 PM at the Nugget Bowling 
Center. 
  The reason we had to switch is due to bowling 
every other lane.  The other league, Pahrump 5 
had to decrease their teams to 12 from 
16.  Whether we go back to Wednesday is up in 
the air.  At least we can start, and it'll be 
fun.  We'll start earlier and get done 
earlier.  Thank you to Jennifer and Lorie Hartwell 
the manager of the bowling alley for all your 
continued support.  Jim Cornell 

BULLETIN  SPONSORS FOR 2020-2021 THANK YOU FOR YOUR 
SUPPORT 

 

GOLD:  Larry Kelso, Bill & Blondie Fogo, Tim & Lori Andrewnovitz, 
Tom & Maria Trzcinski, Dennis London, Floyd Neth, Kathy Butkovich, 
Penny Eignor, Phil & Pam Raneri, Fred Green, Jim & Barb Cornell, 
Jim & Claire Rainey, Georgia & Stephen Smith, Jim Gronemann, Sam 
Allen, Les Bagby,  John & Tella Vore 
SILVER:  Al Cook, Barb Virkus, Fawn Putzig, June Desschesne, Bill & 
Arlene Hansett 
BRONZE:   Clara Cook, Leta Remboldt, Ken Korte 
 

HAPPY BIRTHDAY 
 The 2nd Thursday of every month from 4:00 to 7:00 we 

 celebrate. If it is your Birthday month, you get one free drink.  

 Birthday cake is provided. Jammin’ Joanie does karaoke. Come on down 

and have some  fun...even if it is not your birthday. 

BECOME A BULLETIN SPONSOR FOR THE CURRENT YEAR BY 
DONATING $5 TO BECOME A BRONZE SPONSOR, $10 TO 
BECOME A SILVER SPONSOR, OR $20 TO BECOME A GOLD 
SPONSOR. YOUR DONATIONS ARE USE TO OFFSET THE COST 
OF CREATING, PRINTING AND MAILING OUR BI-MONTHLY 
BULLETIN. GIVE YOUR DONATION TO MONTE OR LEAVE IT IN 
AN ENVELOPE, STATING ITS PURPOSE IN THE LOOM OFFICE. 
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PAYING YOUR DUES VIA INTERNET 
You can sign up for Auto Pay at Moose International or pay for just one year, two 

years, etc. Log on to www.mooseintl.org . Click at the top, where it says PAY 
DUES. Enter your Moose ID Number from your Moose card. Select the number 
of years you wish to renew for. Press Continue . Complete Credit Card Billing 
Information. Press Continue . Press Print Screen  for your receipt. Keep your 

receipt until you receive your new card. 

WEDNESDAY NIGHT WINGS 
Don’t forget our delicious wings, chicken fingers, shrimp, fries, onion rings, 
breaded mushrooms, chicken livers, and cheese curds. We serve 4:00 to 6:00. 
Call ahead and we can have them ready for you. 

 

Fraternal year 2020 – 2021 so far has been a mixed bag for our 
Moose Charities Bingo, thanks to the COVID-19 pandemic.  It started 
out lousy, but has roared back way beyond my hope and expectations. 
We lost the entire month of May because the lodge was closed.  In 
June, we were allowed to re-open in time to play bingo on the last two 
of the five Mondays that month.  In July, we played three of the four 
Mondays that month, as we were closed on July 13th.Since we were 
allowed to re-open operating as a restaurant rather than a bar, bingo 
has been fantastic, breaking records for both the number of players 
participating and  the amount of money raised for Moose Charities.To 
recap:  June – 27 players, $164; July – 47 players, $266; August 
through 8/10/20 (two Mondays with three to go) – 41 players, $233.  
Both August Mondays shattered previous records for number of 
players and money raised.  August 10th saw 23 players raise $123 for 
Moose Charities.  The coverall game payout that day also set a record 
of $81.2020 – 2021 year-to-date – 115 players, $653.  Awesome, 
given all of the weeks that we have lost to the pandemic!In case you 
haven’t heard, we are now playing bingo in the back room.  You 
players and I both love the change.  Much more room, better lighting, 
and no ambient noise from other activities.  We will play in the back 
room from now on.The lodge is now open at 11:00 on Mondays, so 
come join us for lunch and bingo. 
 
I love calling bingo for our children at Mooseheart, our senior 
members at Moosehaven, our community heroes, and all of you.  
Thank you and God bless. Fraternally and Moose Proud, Dennis 
London 
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